Barrow Gurney Parish Council 
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council 

held on Wednesday 27th March 2024 at 7pm in the Village Hall

Present: Eric Gates, Andy Robbins, Nick Tyrrell, Sandra Gibson, Phil Carnell, Andrew Sheridan, John Gibbs.

In attendance: Clerk (Olga Shepherd). 

1.3.24 Apologies 
No apologies were received.
2.3.24 Declaration of Interests

No Interests were declared.
3.3.24 Minutes The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 3rd January 2024 were APPROVED
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
No matters were raised under this section.
4.3.24 Actions arising from the last meeting.

a. The Council was updated on completed actions from the last meeting and noted the outstanding items still to be done: to edit the Local Nature Draft Plan, put forward proposal for local nature enhancement, to report again blocked drain on Hobbs Lane by junction with A38, to obtain three quotes for clearing footpath from Dial Lane to layby near Bridle Cottage.
5.3.24 Planning applications:

a. There were no new planning applications received since the last meeting.
b. The following parish council comments were sent to NSC were NOTED: 
	Planning Application number and address
	Description of proposal
	Parish Council Comment 



	24/P/0146/LBC
The Tythe Barn Barrow Court Barrow Court Lane Barrow Gurney BS48 3RP
	Listed building consent for the removal of an internal blockwork wall and internal glass screen and door between the Kitchen and Dining Room, and installation of a new steel beam to support the first floor joists above.
	BGPC has no objections.
NSC decision pending until 19 March 2024


6.3.24 Former Barrow Hospital Site, Oatley Park and Woodland (Bovis)

a. The Council was updated that NSC Enforcement Officer has not been engaging with regards to implementing the enforcement. The flooding has not happened recently, but it was noted that the route cause has not been eliminated. Instead, water is pumped out of the site whilst the building is ongoing to avoid complaints. Concerns were raised that once the site is signed over to the maintenance company, the pumping of water will stop and the flooding will happen again.

It was noted that the Anniemieke Waite (The District Councillor) has put a lot of effort into helping BGPC to enforce the case with NSC.

b. It has been NOTED that the Appeal for 22/P/1324/FUL, The Lodge Hospital Rd. – Demolition of existing building and erection of 3 residential dwellings with associated works is DISMISSED.
c. Andy Robbins attended BSIP presentation and prepared a draft letter to NSC Transport team, requesting a vital adjustment to the new Westlink bus services Chew Magna Zone. This zone has an extension into the village but links to nothing of significant value to Barrow Gurney residents. Effect of Westlink bus service changes starting from 7th April. The Council has approved the draft letter, and it will be submitted.
7.3.24 Bristol Airport


a. Discussions took place about concerns re. The Airport Surface Access Strategy. The Local Parishes were not consulted about the AIAS proposal. BGPC expressed concerns about the future transport links to the airport and their effects on rural roads i.e. cars driving through villages. Everyone agreed that it would be beneficial if Park and Ride services situated close to the M5 with shuttle buses were made available to minimize the traffic. 
8.3.24 Village Green 

-The Council was updated that the grounds maintenance contractor is keeping the grounds well maintained.  

- The delay of the playground inspection has been NOTED.
9.3.24 Highways, Pavements, Verges and Footpaths


These have been reviewed under the Action List. 

Discussions took place about the replacement of unsafe stiles. BGPC continue to have a dialogue with the landowner to persuade him to replace the stiles or to repair. It was NOTED that the landowner has legal obligations to make the stiles accessible. BGPC is under the obligation to report the unsafe stiles to NSC. NSC must use its statutory enforcement power (Highways Act 1980). A letter will be sent to NSC to highlight this.

10.3.24 Climate Change
Local Nature Plan review and proposals for village enhancements is postponed until the next meeting in May (see Action Plan)
11.3.24 Asset of Community Value

The Application to designate the Prince’s Motto pub as an ACV has been submitted. The confirmation has not been received yet. Discussions took place about pub’s profitability perspectives and having the pub as a community hub in the future. It was NOTED that investment into improvement of the building will be required.
BGPC will contact Red Oak to express our disappointment about the treatment of the current excellent tenant and the continuing failure to maintain good relations with tenants, which results in the high turnover. Residents will be informed in due course about the decision on the ACV application. BGPC will possibly need to allocate startup funds to a Residents Committee if the application is successful. 

12.3.24 Finance and Administration 
a) To Bank reconciliation and allocated funds at end of February 2024 was reviewed and APPROVED.
b) Implementation of next year’s budget – postponed until next meeting.
c) It was AGREED that ALCA organized network of auditors will be appointed to audit the 2023-24 accounts. 
d) It was NOTED that £1,415.29 VAT is reclaimed and repaid.
e) The following payments made since the last meeting were ratified:
	
	Net
	VAT
	Total amount

	H. Carnel inv for Hobbs Lane cleaning
	£995.00
	£199.00
	£1,194

	H D Rural Services. Village orderly
	
	
	£66.00

	AEDDonate defibrillators x 2 (Stancombe quarry fund)
	£3,331.66
	£666.33
	£3,997.99

	Little Apple Invoice 5619
	£160.00
	£32.00
	£192.00

	Spanglefish 2024-25 invoice for website domain registration
	£90.00
	£18.00
	£108.00

	Home office expense
	
	
	£24.00/mnth

	Clerk’s mileage ( March 2024 meeting)
	
	
	£15.99

	Staff salary 
	
	
	Available to the Council


13.3.24 Dates of future meetings: 
8th May 6pm – Annual Meeting of Electors
8th May 7pm- Annual Parish Council Meeting.

